
 
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 
October 27, 2022 

 

Kathleen M. Shanley 

Manager – Transmission Siting 

Eversource Energy 

56 Prospect Street 

P.O. Box 270 

Hartford, CT  06103 

kathleen.shanley@eversource.com 

 

 

RE: SUB-PETITION NO. 1293 – CCMCBP-02 (Columbia, Coventry, Mansfield, Chaplin, 

Brooklyn and Putnam) - Eversource Energy declaratory ruling that no Certificate of 

Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for all transmission facility asset 

condition maintenance improvements statewide to comply with the updated National Electrical 

Safety Code clearance requirements. 

 

Dear Kathleen Shanley: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your correspondence dated October 26, 2022 

requesting an extension of time to complete maintenance improvements associated with the above-

referenced sub-petition. 

 

Pursuant to Condition No. 5 of the Council’s decision letter on this sub-petition dated September 27, 

2021, the Council hereby grants an extension of time until September 27, 2023 to complete these 

improvements.  The Council acknowledges the withdrawal of Eversource’s Notice of Completion for 

this Project, dated March 22, 2022.  

 

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should Eversource need 

additional time to complete maintenance improvements or decides not to proceed with construction. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Melanie A. Bachman 

Executive Director 
 

MAB/RDM 
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From: Smith, James L <james.smith@eversource.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, October 26, 2022 2:59 PM 
To: CSC-DL Siting Council <Siting.Council@ct.gov>; Bachman, Melanie <Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov> 
Cc: Shanley, Kathleen M <kathleen.shanley@eversource.com> 
Subject: Rescinding Prior Notice of Completion & Request for Extension- 1293-CCMCBP-02 (330 Line)  
 
EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click any links or open any 
attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe. 

Hello, 
 
Please see the attached letter requesting withdrawal of the Notice of Completion for Sub-Petition No. 
1293-CCMCBP-02. Thank you for your consideration on this matter, and I apologize for the 
inconvenience. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Jim 
 
James L. Smith 
Project Siting Specialist 
Eversource Energy - Transmission 
56 Prospect St., Hartford, CT 06103 
P (860) 608-0028, E  james.smith@eversource.com 
 
 

 
This electronic message contains information from Eversource Energy or its affiliates that may be 
confidential, proprietary or otherwise protected from disclosure. The information is intended to be used 
solely by the recipient(s) named. Any views or opinions expressed in this message are not necessarily 
those of Eversource Energy or its affiliates. Any disclosure, copying or distribution of this message or the 
taking of any action based on its contents, other than by the intended recipient for its intended purpose, 
is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and 
delete it from your system. Email transmission cannot be guaranteed to be error-free or secure or free 
from viruses, and Eversource Energy disclaims all liability for any resulting damage, errors, or omissions. 
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